The Village Theatre AGM – Minutes
held at The Village Theatre
Tuesday 6 June 2023, 7.30pm
	Present
	2022/23Committee members: John Crocker, Phil Gaffney, Tish Potter, Elaine Robinson, Rob Dawson, Ainslie Wilson, Alistair Huges, Nerissa Cottle, Fiona Mountfort(Manager) plus members 27 (see attached list)


	

	Apologies
	2022/23 Committee members:  Fiona Hawkes, Tarnae Palmer  plus 16 apologies (see attached list)

1/ Dave Myall 2/ Karen Brookes

	

	Minutes from previous meeting 
	Minutes of the 2021/22 AGM (as circulated)  accepted as a true and correct record.

1/ John Crocker 2/ Chris Watson 

	

	Matters arising 
	None                                                                                                                                                                  
	

	 Reports
	1. Chairs Report – previously circulated and presented by John Crocker
1/ John Crocker 2/ Nerissa Cottle
2. Financial Report  - Previously circulated and presented by Phil Gaffney
1/ Phil Gaffney 2/Ainslie Wilson

	

	Motion
	Appointment of Reviewer Motion

That The Village Theatre Incorporated Society appoints Robert Hewison to be auditor of the 2023– 2024 financial year.
Moved: Phil Gaffney Seconded: Ainslie Wilson

Honorarium Motion

That an honorarium of $2000 per annum be paid for carrying out the role of The Village Theatre Committee Treasurer.

Moved:  John Crocker Seconded: Tish Potter
            
	

	Election of Officers
	Confirmation of nominations for committee and positions:
Chairperson: no nominations received
Deputy Chair: Elaine Robinson - nominated and accepted
Treasurer: Phil Gaffney - nominated and accepted
Secretary: Tish Potter - nominated and accepted
Committee members:
Alistair Hughes

Elaine Robinson

Nerissa Cottle

Fiona Hawkes

Rob Dawson
Tarnae Palmer
 
	

	General Business
	· John Crocker spoke of the Theatres urgent need for a cash injection to enable the purchase of a replacement server. This is a vital piece of equipment at the heart of the screening process and replacement is urgently required. Failure to take this step now could result in the closure of the Theatre for 3-4 months while a server is ordered from overseas and the resultant delivery time.

The total cost of the new server is $21,000. To date we have a total of $12,000 in hand being the generous donations from the Golden Bay Lions Club, NBS and private donors. John asked for donations to help reach the target for the server and a piece of paper was circulated to those in the audience who wanted to commit a pledge for funds.

· Anne Gentleman gave thanks to John and the committee for the work that has been done over the last 18 months to keep the Village Theatre open.

	

	Meeting closed
	· 7.50pm 
	

	Next Meeting
	· To be confirmed in 2024
	


Here are the vital differences between a motion and a resolution:

· A motion is a proposal from a member of the meeting whereas a resolution reflects the general opinion of the board

· Generally speaking, not all motions can be resolutions but all resolutions come from motions

· Generally speaking, a motion can be put forward verbally whereas a resolution is written down and recorded
